Dodge County Alliance for Healthy Soil Healthy Water
November 9, 2021 Minutes
Via Zoom Meeting

Participants: Tracy Arnold, Josh Bendorf, Bill Boettge, John Bohonek, Andrew Condon, Elsa Condon, Colleen Crane, Jerry Cypert, Becca Dymzarov, Jeff Gaska, Dale Gasser, Karen Huber, Becky Justmann, Tim Meekma, Charlie Nelson, Liz Orsay, Scott Provost, Mark Riedel, Addie Schlussel, Bridget Siler, Bill Stangel, Michael Tiboris, Arthur Watkinson, Marty Weiss, Tracy Zemlo and Colton.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Bill introduced Arthur Watkinson with the DNR. Arthur introduced himself and gave a brief description of his role as a Lake Biologist with the DNR. He will be covering eleven counties including Dodge.
No comments or corrections to the September 13, 2021 minutes.
Bill thanked everyone that has been involved in the Alliance.
Personnel Updates
· Elsa Condon will be replacing Linda Truelove as Treasurer of the HSHW Alliance. Bill thanked Elsa for taking the position.
· Arthur Watkinson is replacing Susan Graham with the DNR.
· Search for Michelle Probst/UW Extension replacement is moving along nicely. May have replacement by the first of the year or sooner.
· Jocelyn Pausma is the HSHW Farmer led group intern. Jocelyn is a student in the Natural Resources program at Fox Valley Tech and will be graduating in December. She is from the Fox Lake area. Bill Stangel has been working with her on the CCIP program.  She is doing a great job.
Recent Events
· Fall showcase event at Hoekstra’s: There were 30-40 participants and they were very receptive to the topics. Food and refreshments were held afterwards at Cabby’s Grill & Patio in Fox Lake. Lots of discussion regarding what they need to do differently to reach out to those who are not currently participating. 
· Fall Field Day held at K&S Farms with approximately 25 participants.  Event was put on by the LWCD. Excellent participation by Kevin Miller.
Upcoming Events
· HSHW farmer led group will be holding their annual soil health expo on February 9, 2022 at the Juneau Community Center. They are in the planning stages right now. Gabe Brown from North Dakota will be the main speaker.  They are reaching out to Jerry Hatfield to see if he would be the afternoon speaker. 

Committee Reports
Marketing, communications and membership
· Recently released videos: Two new videos have been released. Shoreline Stewardship and Regenerative Farming. Both can be viewed on line on the HSHW Alliance webpage. 
· Power point presentation: Press release will be going out inviting Dodge County Towns and Cities that the Alliance would come and do a presentation showing the videos and power point presentation showing the work and mission of the HSHW Alliance Group.
· December newsletter articles submission is the end of November. 
· Survey results: Thirty responses were received. 1)Your preference for Alliance meetings-13.33% all meetings via zoom, 46.67% live but with zoom option, 40% combination-some live with zoom option and some zoom only. 2) How often to hold Alliance meetings- 16.37% monthly, 40% every other month, 43.33% quarterly. 3) Location-14.29% the County Administration Building, 82.14% at various sites including farm locations, project sites and County Admin Building, 3.57% other. 4) Suggest guest speakers and/or topics- suggestions of local legislators, local agronomists, seed reps or famers doing interesting practices (grazing, composting, etc.).
· Membership list is updated. Any new membership forms should go to Becky to update the data base.

Projects and Programs
· Sand County-Show Me the Data is wrapping up its first season. Eight farms across Dodge County had soil sensors installed. The buried soil sensors collect moisture and temperature data on paired fields to compare fields with regenerative practice and convention farming practices. Soil sensors have been removed across the County. Two will remain in the ground thru the winter at Tony Peirick’s and at the Hammer &Kavazanjian Farms.This winter will involve continued monitoring on those sites, soil sample collection and analysis as well as farmer interviews to collect management information.  Two Dodge County farms are participating in a Sustainable Agriculture Research and Education project titled: “Can Cover Crops Pay?” The project is targeting farms willing to refine their cover crop practices using cereal rye to refine the economic returns to this cover crop system. 
· River Alliance-Mike gave a brief description of what the River Alliance does to anyone new to the Alliance group. They are working on some ideas for field days to get people into the water, with a river or lake focus like fishing events, etc. They are working on more videos. 
· Rock River Coalition plans-Becca said they are hoping to have more monitors in Dodge County next year. They want to reach out to the public to let them know what they are doing and why. Looking to have a public lecture series possibly in Beaver Dam and Watertown. They are looking for topics the communities would like to hear about. They would like to be present at more events. They would appreciate any information regarding upcoming events be shared with them. 
Addie-They are just wrapping up stream monitoring. They will be adding four new sites in Fox Lake, one in Beaver Dam and two to four in the Watertown area next year. They will be updating the maps on their website so the 2021 survey data will be available. 
· Other projects and programs: CCIP program- Jocelyn is handling the CCIP program. There is still funds available in the program if you know of anyone that would like to participate.
· Solicitation Campaign: The Alliance and the Farmer Led groups are working together on the campaign.

Annual meeting will be held January 11, 2022. Plans to invite a larger group of participants in. Looking for a speaker to do a ten minute presentation at the meeting. There are three openings coming up for the board. Two lake representatives and one at large. 

Organization, Agencies and Groups Reports
· HSHW Farmer Led Group: There will be a network night being held on 12/9/21 at Charlie and Nancy’s farm. It will be an open forum and looking for new ideas. They are working on the February 9, 2022 event.
· Pheasant Forever:  Precision Decisions: Refining Farm Profitability on Cropland webinar will be held on 12/6/21 at noon. The new Farm bill biologist (Tally’s replacement) is Travis Wilder who will be working out of Portage but will cover Dodge County. The new Wetlands Biologist is Jeff Williams (starts on the 15th) and will be working out of Juneau.
· FLILPARD: They are currently working on community input regarding the prison farm. They are working with the legislators and are asking residents be a part of a letter writing campaign. 
· FLIPO: They are working with the DNR to change to catch limit on Northern in the lake. The Kayak launch did not get put in as planned but hope to get it in early summer 2022. Still working on grant to cover the cost. The designer working on the rain garden and shoreline planting design for the Healthy Lake grant did not get them done in time. Hopefully they will have them done next week or there will be no grant money for next year for those projects.
· BDLIA: They held their annual banquet. They had excellent citizens support. BDLIA and BDLD are working on a big project together for funding to stop erosion that is happening in Puckagee Springs area. The Rakes Bay project continues. 
· BDLD: They held their annual meeting. Hope to do more and bigger better things in the upcoming year.
· Sinissippi: No report.
· LWCD: Finishing up projects for the year. Citizen Advisory meeting for the Dodge County Land and Water Resources Management Plan Revision will be held on November 30, 2022. 2021 Dodge County Resource Concern Survey is located on the County website.
· DNR: They are looking to get more face to face time with the public. The drafting team for the NR151 rule changes have handed off their part. 
· UW Extension: No report

Alliance meetings will be held every other month on the second Tuesday. Next meeting will be the annual meeting being held on January 11, 2022.
